



# LSAC COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES (03/11/11)



## PRESENT:

Jonathan Ellis (Chair)  
Ben Clark (Secretary)  
Tapiwa Chiwaridzo (Treasurer)  
James Waterfield (Vice Chair)  
Arthur Coveney (Team Captain)  
Thomas Cram (Equipment Officer)  
Elliot Hill (Social Secretary)

## ABSENT (WITH APOLOGIES):

Mike Furlong (Records and Publicity Officer)  
Ben Brand (Male Novice Rep)  
Philippa Relf (Female Novice Rep)

## 1) COMPETITIONS:

- a) A.C tells the committee that travelling for Foxes will be done in cars and that there should be enough people to drivers.
- b) A.C also says the third session for EMAS was booked and that To.C will drive his car with Ashleigh McCloud or James Cowie driving the minibus.
- c) J.W explains that Martin Shaw may be a suitable member to drive the minibus, but for the majority of competitions, regulations set by the Athletic Union means that the club will need two drivers. Whilst on the subject, To.C tells B.C that designated drivers must update their status with the AU

**Action:** *B.C will send an email out to drivers reminding them to update their driving status.*

- d) A.C and To.C express worries that there isn't enough transport for the B.U.T.T.S competition at Oxford.

## 2) LOUGHBOROUGH B.U.T.T.S:

- a) A.C explains that Loughborough will be shooting in the first session with Birmingham University, and that Oxford and Cambridge Universities will be shooting together in the second session.
- b) Phil Middleton and Alan Stubbings have agreed to be Judges for both sessions, Mat Cole will be used as a backup.
- c) B.C and J.E said that they wouldn't mind computing the scores; it will need two people per session.
- d) Medals and Badges are with Steve Johnson, and will be brought to us on the day. To.C explains that he will no longer be responsible for selling them.
- e) The committee agreed that the Noodle Bar was the only place to have a University Wide gathering.

**Action:** *E.H will contact The Noodle Bar to see if they can accommodate 60-70 people.*

- f) After discussing which novices are most likely to attend, the Committee agreed that people may have to be dropped based on low scores before the competition.

**Action:** *A.C will email the club explaining the League and the first home competition.*

### 3) ARCHERY TOUR 2012:

- a) The Committee summarised the points made during the last couple of meetings, and J.E called a vote to decide upon the location of the Easter holiday competition.

Location:	Votes for:	Abstentions:
Isle of Man	0	
Amsterdam	5	2

**Action:** *The LSAC Committee will now plan to go to Amsterdam.*

### 3) I.M.S:

- a) J.W has still not received a reply back from the I.M.S organisers, the Committee agreed that it was the organisers responsibility to get back in touch.

### 4) CLUB KIT:

- a) B.C gave handed out a summary of the quotes he had been offered (the majority were too expensive to consider), and believed that although expensive, the Kukri hoodies were worth the price to pay and called a vote to see which type of hoodie the Committee preferred:

Hoodie Type:	Votes for:	Abstentions:
Original	2	
Kukri	5	0

**Action:** *B.C will contact Kukri and will begin taking orders for hoodies after all Polo manufacturers have got back to him.*

### 5) MENTORING:

- a) J.E planned to ask what the novice reps thought of the idea in having allocated mentors for small groups made up in the club. There was not much to discuss about this without them but To.C suggested that the Committee talked to Maggie Squires about it first because of fears he had that it might split the novices up.

### 6) PRACTICE COMPETITION:

- a) J.E set a "Half-Portsmouth" competition to take place next Wednesday with M.S judging so that the novices can understand the basic concepts of competitions, including practicing etiquette.
- b) To.C bought a stopwatch.
- c) The Committee discussed that the novice became more involved with socialising after practices and planned J.C's or Amber Rooms as a destination for results.

## 7) SOCIALS:

- b) The Committee social was briefly discussed but it would be possible to plan for next weekend at E.H, M.F or J.W's house.

**Action:** (Continued) Everyone on Committee will find out what weekends they will be free.

## 8) A.O.B:

- a) Ta.C was unable to get the remaining amount on the Coaching Budget because it was "unavailable" from the Athletic Union.

## SESSION ROTA:

Session Date:	Taken By:	Details:
Monday 7 <sup>th</sup> October	Arthur Coveney	
Tuesday 8 <sup>th</sup> October	James Waterfield	
Wednesday 9 <sup>th</sup> October	Thomas Cram	Half-Portsmouth
Friday 11 <sup>th</sup> October	Jonathan Ellis	
Monday 14 <sup>th</sup> October	Tapiwa Chiwaridzo	
Tuesday 15 <sup>th</sup> November	James Waterfield	
Wednesday 16 <sup>th</sup> November		CANCELLED
Friday 18 <sup>th</sup> November		CANCELLED

The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> November after the session at 7.45.

**Ben Clark**

LSAC Secretary '10 – '12